
 

6th September 2024 

 

Dear parents and carers,  

Welcome to all to our new academic year of 2024-2025.  

I do hope you have all had a wonderful break and managed to enjoy the time together and the sun - 

when it decided to show itself. 

This week we extended a warm welcome our new Year 7 students. We wish them a super journey 

through our High School as they work their way through the years and experience all that our High 

School has to offer. We have been impressed so far with how they have transitioned and taken to our 

values of ambition, respect, care and honesty so quickly.  

During the summer we had our Year 11 students in for their GCSE results - It was our best ever year for 

GCSEs and we send massive congratulations to our students for their magnificent set of results, 

especially considering their High School journey started with the disruptions caused by COVID-19 in Year 

7. A number of students celebrated achieving top grades of 8 and 9 across a variety of subjects, which is 

outstanding. We wish them all well in their onward journey.  

I am sure you are all aware of the bus service changes that have affected 590, 591 and the 592.  If in 

doubt, please visit Plan a journey | Metro (wymetro.com)  

https://www.wymetro.com/plan-a-journey/


Saturday 14th September brings the 150th Todmorden Town Hall logo competition results at the Town 

Hall. A big well done to our many students who entered this competition. An invite will be going out 

early next week for students to attend the event, during which the winners will be announced.   

Finally, I would like to say a few words about however sorry we all were to hear of the passing of one of 

our Year 11 students, Tilly Wooler. Tilly was an extraordinary young lady. We will hold onto our fond 

memories of Tilly and are thankful that our staff were invited to attend Tilly's funeral.  

As always, if you have any other concerns or if you wish to speak with a member of staff please get in 

touch with us via the website, by emailing reception at admin@todhigh.co.uk  

Yours sincerely,  

Gill Shirt 

Headteacher 

Up and Coming Dates 

 

12.9.24 - Behaviour Forum with Miss Shirt and Mrs Rawlinson 

16.9.24 - Manchester Photography Trip 

19.9.24 - Year 7 Form Tutor Evening 

20.9.24 - Salford Quays Field Trip 

26.9.24 - Open Evening: 5-7pm 

mailto:admin@todhigh.co.uk


1.10.24 - ARCH day 1 

9.10.24 - Headteacher's Online Parent Forum  

10.10.24 - Year 7 Parent Forum 3:15 - 3:45 

17.10.24 - SEND Forum with Mrs Ransom and Miss Cooper 

23.10.24 - Data Forum with Miss Vosc 

19.11.24 Year 7-11 Nasal Flu immunisations 

 

Details of how to join / make an appointment for each forum will be released closer to the dates.  

Please keep an eye out on our social media pages for lots of new and interesting articles! 

2024 - 2025 Term Dates 

 



Our New Daily Routine 

 

Important information regarding Attendance 

Over the summer the Government have released some advice on attendance. Please use the link below 

to see information regarding when to send your child to school. If you have any questions about 

attendance, please contact our Learning Manager for attendance on n.clark-hutchinson@todhigh.co.uk.' 

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/09/02/back-to-school-week-everything-you-need-to-know-

about-school-attendance/ 

Governor Vacancies 

Due to relocation, we have a vacancy for a parent governor.  The application window for this key 

voluntary role in our school will open on Monday 9th September 2024 and will close on MONDAY 23rd 

SEPTEMBER 2024 at 5.00pm. An invitation to apply will go out to parents on Monday by ClassCharts. 

To apply, you should follow the process outlined in the letter on ClassCharts, which includes a personal 

statement of approximately 250 words. These statements will be circulated to all our parents as part of 

the election process.  The ballot period will open on Monday 30th September 2024. 

We also have a vacancy for a co-opted governor.  There is no election process for this role, and it does 

not have to be a school parent (although it can be).  Co-opted governors are appointed by the governing 

body and are usually selected for their key skills or expertise that will support the effective running of 

the school.  If you are interested in becoming a co-opted governor – or know someone who is, then 

please contact clerktogovernors@todhigh.co.uk to begin the application.  

Being a school governor is a rewarding role although it does carry some responsibility.  The governors at 

Todmorden High School are engaged and well-informed and the Chair of Governors has a wealth of 

experience both here and in other schools and academies across West Yorkshire.  Your role would be 

that of a critical friend – looking at the school from above, rather than involving yourself in the 

operational management of the school. 

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/09/02/back-to-school-week-everything-you-need-to-know-about-school-attendance/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/09/02/back-to-school-week-everything-you-need-to-know-about-school-attendance/
mailto:clerktogovernors@todhigh.co.uk


For a broad overview of governance and what it entails, you could visit this website which is run by the 

National Governors’ Association. 

For Schools & Trusts | National Governance Association (nga.org.uk) 

Governors are appointed for a four-year term.  The full Governing Body usually meets 4 times a 

year.  Each governor is usually assigned to at least one of three sub-committees and they meet a further 

3 times a year each.  Meetings usually are held at 5.30 on a Wednesday evening and last for an average 

of 2 hours. A week before each meeting, papers are circulated allowing you time to read and prepare 

questions for the school and to make informed decisions. 

Depending on the business of the time, there may be other full governing body meetings, or one-off 

panel meetings throughout the academic year.  

Summer school 

We held our Summer School in July / August and what a success it was. A strong and caring staff team 

supported the students in the transition events and many different activities were put together and 

enjoyed by all! 

 

https://www.nga.org.uk/


 



 



Introducing our new staff for next academic year 

 

Jen Ransom  

Hello everyone, my name is Mrs Ransom and I’m joining Todmorden High School as SENDCO. The subject 

I teach is history and my favourite topic is the Tudors. I’m really looking forward to getting to know 

everyone.  

 

Donna Kendall 



Hi, I am Mrs Kendall and I am really looking forward to joining the Science and SEN Team at Todmorden 

in September. I currently teach Science and I'm Head of Vocational Skills (6th Form SEN Provision) at 

Ryburn Valley High School so I am excited to continue with my passion for SEN and Science at 

Todmorden. I have been a teacher for nearly 20 years after being an ITU Nurse for 10 years before that - I 

am definitely a 'people person' and love making good and effective relationships with students, staff & 

parents. I especially love finding new ways and ideas for learning in fun and memorable ways to enhance 

not just Science skills and knowledge but life skills too. 

 

Amy Wood  

I am Mrs Wood who will become the Curriculum Leader for Art, Photography and DT in September. I am 

a proud Todmordian who cannot wait to join the Todmorden High School family.... again! I came here as 

a student, returned as the Art Technician after graduating, and went on to complete my teacher training 

here at Todmorden High School . Since qualifying, I have been at Sir John Thursby in Burnley, where I am 

currently a Curriculum Leader for The Arts and a Lead Practitioner for Teaching and Learning. I knew that 

one day I would come 'home', and always dreamed of taking this position. I really cannot wait to get 

started and work with students and families from my hometown.  



 

Seren Morley  

Hi, I'm Ms Morley and I have moved to Todmorden High from Calder High School in Mytholmroyd. Some 

of you may know me from my brief time with you as an ITT at the start of 2017 (some of you might have 

even taught me when I was a Y7 student in 2007!) I am going to be joining the English Department as 

Second in English and Coordinator of Key Stage 3 and honestly I cannot wait to start in September. I have 

loved all of my experiences with the staff and students at Todmorden High School - it will be wonderful 

to finally be part of the team and to learn from you all!  

 

Tom Bull  



Hi! I’m Mr Bull and I’ve moved to Todmorden High School from Trinity Academy Grammar. My position at 

Todmorden High School will be Teacher of English (and a little bit of EPR!) and I’m really looking forward 

to getting started and meeting you all! 

  

My favourite thing to teach would probably be poetry or anything creative or expressive - I love how 

many different themes can fit into poetry and how many interpretations there can be! 

  

I love teaching because I love English - and I think it’s great when students grow to love it too! I’m 

looking forward to teaching students to enjoy the subject just as much as teaching them about the 

subject! 

 

Wendy Goldthorp 

Hi, I’m Mrs Goldthorp and I’m returning to teaching at Todmorden High School after 9 years away. I’m 

very excited to be ‘coming home’ and beginning my post of Teacher of Humanities. It is clear that lots of 

positive changes have happened since I last taught here but what hasn’t changed in my passion for 

teaching and helping students reach their own unique potential. Without a doubt, my favourite topic to 

teach is Tudor England. However, I’m also looking forward to teaching the topics ‘extreme weather’ and 

‘climate change’ in Year 7 Geography as there are current issues that are close to my heart.  



 

Scott Kenworthy  

Hi I'm Mr Kenworthy and I have moved to Todmorden High School from Colne Valley High School. My 

position at Todmorden High School will be Teacher of PE, I can't wait to get started and bring my energy, 

enthusiasm and passion for sport to Todmorden. I’m thoroughly looking forward to joining the PE team 

and engaging with the extracurricular programmes.  

 

Mirren Sunderland 



Hi! I'm Miss Sunderland, and I'm going to be an English, ARCH and EPR teacher here at Todmorden High 

School. 

I am so excited to come back, as I was originally a student here, and I loved the English department so 

much I went on to study Education and English at university. I absolutely love teaching English, and more 

so getting everyone up acting. The best part of teaching for me, is when students are really immersed 

and passionate about the books we read.   

I can't wait to see you all in September!  

Local News 

St John the Divine, Holme-in-Cliviger, Burnley 

Scarlett’s Stride 

Saturday 14th September 2024 

MASS START  from the church at 10.00 am PROMPT 

An 8 mile or 12 mile walk around the parish taking in the glens and hills 

 of the beautiful Cliviger countryside in aid of St John the Divine 

Registration OPENS at Church House next to the church at 8.30 am 

Entry Fee: Adults £7 Child £5 

Family Ticket 2 Adults with no more than 3 children £20 

This includes a meal at the end of the journey in Church House 

St John the Divine and Church House are on the A646 at Cliviger 

on the main Burnley to Todmorden Road opposite The Ram Inn 



 

Local events 

 



 



 



 



Learning Managers for next academic year 2024-2025 

 

Just to remind you all of our 5 Learning Managers and their contact details, should you ever need to 

email them.  

 

Year 7  -Mrs. Townend                                         Email: a.townend@todhigh.co.uk  

Year 8 - Mrs. Kontogiannopoulou                     Email:  demik@todhigh.co.uk 

Year 9 - Mrs. Thompson                                      Email: p.thompson@todhigh.co.uk 

Year 10 - Mrs. Stansfield                                     Email: e.stansfield@todhigh.co.uk  

Year 11 - Miss. James                                          Email: j.james@todhigh.co.uk 
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